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 Hernando Beach Property Owners Association Newsletter 

            

September 2016 Issue 
Our next meeting will be held Thursday, September 1st, at 7:00pm at the 

Coast Guard Auxiliary on Shoal Line Blvd., doors open at 6:45pm. 

www.hernandobeachpoa.com 

The purpose of this organization is to unite the property owners of  
Hernando Beach for Civic purposes that lead to improved quality of life. 

HERNANDO BEACH PROPERTY OWNERS ASSOCIATION 
MEETING & 9TH ANNUAL ICE CREAM SOCIAL 

 
 

Please join Us! 
September 1st at 

7:00pm 
Coast Guard Auxiliary Building 

4340 Caliente St. 
Hernando Beach 

Enjoy delicious refreshing ice cream just as you like it, while socializing 

with old and new friends.  Find out what is going on in our community. 

Hope to see you there! 

SEPTEMBER PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 
 
September already, I hope to see you at our annual Ice Cream Social September 1

st
.  This has been a 

very productive year for the Hernando Beach Property Owners Association, our members are hard at 
work on issues that affect Hernando Beach.  
 
Hernando Beach now has something to brag about, we now have the highest point of land on the 
coast of Hernando County, Mount Shoal Line!  As of this writing the Dollar General store is still just a 
giant, 8 foot high, mound of fill dirt dumped on the vacant lots. However there has been no progress 
towards construction. Many residents, including myself as President of HBPOA, have complained loud 
and long to Hernando County and Dollar General about how ridiculous this huge mound of fill dirt is. 
Will county officials listen? We hope so, in addition we were assured at the November 2015 meeting 
with all parties that a monument sign would be used and not a pylon sign, the new plans call for a py-
lon sign. We still have no response from Dollar General or their Engineering company about these is-
sues. 

(Continued on page 3) 
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Either Selling or Buying Waterfront... Let us help! 
"For Results that Move You".... 

 
Sharie Oakland 352-584-5026 

Brittney Oakland 352-616-8200 
The Oakland Team at 

Re/Max Advantage Realty 

Color Conditions Your Hair While Creating  
Beautyful Shine and Body. 

 

Cutting and Styling Techniques come with  
Many Years of Experience and Modern Vision to Create the  

Perfect Style for You. 
 

We offer Facial Waxing, Brow & Lash Tinting as  
well as Ear Candling. 

 

We are located in the Hernando Beach Motel, which was  
recently sold; therefore, we're no longer able to offer  

Nail Services and Facials. 
 

We'd like to thank all of our clients who have received those 
services in the past (we've been here since 1995) and we look  

forward to your future visits for Hair & Waxing. 
 

Cecile and Dwayne are here to serve you with all of the  
services previously mentioned.   

Please remember we serve both Women and Men. 
 

 CONTEMPO SALON  

4291 Shoal Line Blvd 

(352) 597-4939 

tel:%28352%29%20597-4939
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Our landscaping committee has turned in our in-
voices for the Butterfly Garden (Triangle Park) 
grant we received from Hernando County. We 
are awaiting their decision on reimbursing us for 
our $5000 in expenses used for the project grant. 
HBPOA also thanks Kathy Watkins and Margo 
McConnell for all their hard work weeding and 
mulching the landscaping there. We will soon 
have to do some trimming of the bushes, they are 
thriving and getting too big. We also thank Jim 
and Carol Garrett for donating the US flag and 
flag pole for the park, it is a wonderful addition. 
 
HBPOA will have 300 Hernando Beach in photos 
2017 calendars on sale soon. The theme this 
year was Hernando Beach Life as depicted 
through the cameras of local residents. Our sin-
cere thanks go out to all residents who took the 
time to submit their photos, they are outstanding. 
The proceeds from the sale of the calendars will 
be used to pay part of the utility bills for the Her-
nando Beach sign at US Highway 19 and our 
Hernando Beach Butterfly Garden. 
 
For our HBPOA members and residents who live 
on the indirect Gulf access side of Hernando 
Beach, the “New Boatlift Structure” project is un-
derway. The Boatlift Board is still negotiating with 
Coastal Design and Hernando County over the 
fees submitted by Coastal for design and engi-
neering. If a satisfactory amount cannot be nego-
tiated, we will send the project back out for bids. 
 
If you have not already done so, please do join 
Hernando Beach Nextdoor. It is an online blog 
just for residents of Hernando Beach. We post 
about happenings in Hernando Beach, our is-
sues, meetings, classifies, crime and safety, and 
much more. It is an excellent forum for staying 
abreast of Hernando Beach happenings and is-
sues, and to meet your neighbors. 
 
 

OAKLAND TEAM,  
Re/Max Advantage Realty 

  
Long-time Hernando Beach resident, Sharie Oak-
land, has been providing outstanding real estate 
services to the residents of Hernando County for 
more than 18 years now. Joining forces with Re/
Max Advantage in 2001 much has changed in 
the real estate field and the local market, yet the 

(Continued from page 1) 

The Beachcomber 
Published by Hernando Beach  
Property Owners Association 

 
Deadline for ads, articles, and news:   

 
September 8th for publication  

in our October Issue.  
 

Yearly advertising prices:   
1/8  - $85.00 
1/4 - $170 

1/2 - $297.50 
full size $595.00 

 
Interested in advertising with the  

Beachcomber and reaching hundreds of  
Hernando Beach Residents  

please e-mail or call: 
 
 

Jennifer Brown, Editor  596-5983   
mjajbrown@tampabay.rr.com  

To ensure receipt of your email, please put Beachcomber in the subject. 

Sharie Oakland Team has continued to grow and 
thrive throughout all of these changes. “Our suc-
cess can be attributed to the hundreds of custom-
ers that they have had the pleasure to help in the 
past.” Sharie also attested, “Our customers have 
been our biggest promoters! We always seem to 
be getting a new 5-star review on Zillow.com or 
other such real estate websites. They really love 
us!”  
 
The Sharie Oakland Team truly knows what it 
takes to market your home for top dollar in the 
least amount time by offering homeowners cut-
ting edge home marketing tools such as aerial 
drone videos, professional photo tours, targeted 
social media marketing and international expo-
sure offered by Re/Max International.  
 
Is it time to buy or sell your next home? Then 
contact the trusted, local real estate experts of 
the Sharie Oakland Team of Re/Max Advantage 
for a private consultation. Sharie Oakland - Team 
Leader 352-584-5026, Brittney Oakland - Real-
tor Associate 352-616-8200, Cheryl Miller - Ad-
ministrative Assistant 352-596-9999... For Re-
sults that Move You!!   

tel:352-584-5026
tel:352-616-8200
tel:352-596-9999
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Hernando Beach Property Owners Association 
P. O. Box 3198, Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 

 

2016 Board of Directors 
 

President:  Gladys Moore - (352)597-2676  
Vice President:  Erin Daly 

Secretary:  Joyce Bowles-McLemore - (352)515-0586  
Director:  Don Bowers - (352)597-2372 

Treasurer:  Margo McConnell - (813)846-5244 
Director:  Cal Holland - (727)433-3834 
Director:  Don Bowers - (352)597-2372 

Director:  Betty McGuire - (352)596-6019 
Director:  Cookie Nook - (352)678-0527 

Past President Director:  Fran Baird - (352)596-4407 
 

Committee Chairperson 
 

Government Affairs—Chuck Greenwell - (502)939-9809 
Hospitality—Margaret Weaver - (352)592-7576 

Landscaping Committee—Joyce Bowles-McLemore - (352)515-0586 
By-Laws Committee—Vicki Anderson - (989)430-0181 

 

Board Meetings held the Tuesday before Membership Meeting at 7pm. 
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HBPOA Meeting 6/2/16 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:07 PM by President Gladys 
Moore who led the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Guest speaker Patricia McNeese of the Hernando Coun-
ty Planning Department was introduced by President 
Gladys Moore.  Patricia spoke of the Noxious Tree Ordi-
nance  which entails the removal of the Brazilian Pepper 
Trees and White Lead Trees.  This removal has been 
contracted by the Earth Balance company.  It was started 
last Monday and entails removing 646 lead trees and 
123 Brazilian Pepper trees so far.   
 
3 task orders were first done last week and there are two 
more tasks to be completed by August 1st or sooner de-
pending on availability. Trees are cut off above ground, 
stumps removed and area sprayed.  Chemicals used to 
spray do not effect the waterways.  At this time removal 
is only for Brazilian Pepper and White Lead and not Aus-
tralian Pine. 
 
Patricia introduced Frank McCabe and Michael Steel 
who are out in the field, along with Bill Lester, from the 
University of Florida/IFAS Extension Hernando County 
who are also involved in this project.  Questions were 
asked about seedlings returning and with the Brazilian 
Pepper they are viable for 6 months, the White Lead for 
10 years.  There was a concern of some areas where 

(Continued on page 6) 
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trees have been removed the seedlings have already re-
turned.  In such a case home owners were encouraged to 
contact the county.  There will be a list of companies that 
the county has put together and will be placed on the 
website.  Any problems with either of these companies 
should be reported so that they can be dealt with. 
 
 
Guest speaker Diane Greenwell from the Governmental 
Affairs Committee was introduced by Gladys Moore.  Di-
ane’s slide show began with a list of all committee mem-
bers of the GAC which was formed back in January.  
From this main committee many subcommittees were 
formed.  One being the Vision Committee.  The Vision 
Committee has been instrumental in putting together not 
only the Hernando Beach’s Mission Statement which is to 
promote public safety, develop recreational and business 
opportunities to enhance the enjoyment of Hernando 
Beach residents and visitors to the area.  Our community 
seeks to work with our county government to group ob-
jectives to accomplish more than one goal at a time by 
using strategic planning and foresight. 
 
The Vision Plan for Hernando Beach is mainly to increase 
safety by improving, enhancing and enforcing public safe-
ty to include ALS services and development, clean-up 
and beautification of our community.  First step was the 
Survey sent to all of Hernando Beach.  There were 18 
questions relevant to the HB Vision Plan.  Responses 

were used for statistical analysis combining Very Im-
portant and Important, along with Neutral, Least Im-
portant and Other. 
 
Results were shared and this information will be placed 
on the HBPOA website for all to see.  Not only the an-
swers to these questions were recorded by many write in 
comments.  Those results stressed that many wanted to 
keep Hernando Beach unique, have it remain the same, 
be more interactive with the businesses, and not to have 
our community become a tourist trap.   
 
A big concern was to establish water quality by having 
our water tested.  Also to expand boat ramps and im-
prove parking just to name a few.  All of these issues will 
be considered and added to tasks that the GAC and sub-
committees will address in the upcoming future. 
 
President Gladys Moore also introduced David Murdock 
our new Fire Chief.  David has been with the fire depart-
ment in Hernando going on 8 years.  He informed all that 
there were many big plans in the make for the communi-
ty.   
He was commended on his rescue of the injured crane on 
Shoal Line.  He stated that the crane was taken to a 
Emergency Clinic on Deltona and Northcliff and when 
well again will be relocated back to Shoal Line area.  He 
was asked “just how do you capture a crane?”  His an-
swer was “first of all they do go for the eyes, that is not a 
myth”  You should have a towel or light sheet and place 

(Continued from page 5) 
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3317 SHOAL LINE BLVD. 
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  34607 

VOICE (352)683-6266 
FAX (352)686-1321 

TOLL FREE (888)559-6266 
 

WE KNOW WATERFRONT PROPERTY  
AND IT’S UNIQUE INSURANCE NEEDS! 

 this over the bird which calms them and they can then be 
put into a cage and transported.  All were very glad to 
have David here in Hernando Beach. 
 
The May Minutes were accepted by motion by Cal Hol-
land and seconded by Nancy. 
 
Margo McConnell gave the Treasurer’s report.  It was 
accepted and factual and filed for audit. 
 
Margo also spoke of the Irrigation System for Triangle 
Park.  To finish Triangle Park the sprinkler system is 
needed.  Cost would be about $1700 to 1800 which in-
cludes installing and mulching.  The HBPOA has allocat-
ed $950 but there is still $850 needed.  There is a 
“GoFundMe” on Facebook and all were encouraged to 
donate whatever they could and to share the Facebook 
with others.  Once funding is received installation would 
be done within a couple of weeks. 
 
Landscaping Committee – In Kathy Watkins’s place Cal 
Holland reported on the Triangle Park update.  Benches 
were sealed, weeding has been done.  Female inmates 
will help with further weeding.  Cal mentioned that the 
irrigation system is really a necessary thing to keep 
things growing and beautiful.  He and Gladys have 
trimmed the trees and all looks great.  Many beautiful 
butterflies are around the Triangle and just add to the 
beauty already there. 
 

(Continued on page 10) 
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HERNANDO BEACH FIRE DEPT 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
The Hernando Beach Fire Dept. is looking for 
volunteers if you are  interested please stop by 
the fire dept. on Tuesday nights after 6:30pm or 
on Saturday mornings and speak with the Chief. 

 
Hernando Beach Fire Department 

3451 Shoal Line Blvd—Hernando Beach 
(352)515-0924 

HERNANDO BEACH CRIME WATCH 
NEEDS VOLUNTEERS 

 
Hernando Beach Crime Watch Committee is looking 
for some volunteers to help drive around our area.  All 
you need is to have a few hours a week available to 
drive around with a buddy.  Sometimes just the extra 
presence seen in a community is a deterrent for 
crime.  All Hernando Beach Residents are invited to 
their monthly meetings, the second Wednesday of 
each month at 7:00pm at HB VFW. We hope you will 
join us even if you do not have time to drive/ride in 
our crime watch car. 

Hernando Beach Residents 
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Palm Tree & Tree Trimming ● Stump Grinding ● Landscaping 

Fully Insured ● Locally Owned & Family Operated 

Free Estimates & Reasonable Fees 

 

352-678-0527 

Hospitality Committee – Cookie Nook responded in Betty 
McGuire’s absence.  25 Bags were given out.  Still col-
lecting brochures, menus and donations to fill future 
bags. 
 
Publicity/Beachcomber – Jen Brown informed all the 
deadline for the August Beachcomber is July 10

th
.  Still 

looking for Logo Contest submissions.  Many have stat-
ed they like the logo as it is and that’s fine but if you 
want to try and design something please submit to Jen.  
Decision will be made at the December Xmas Party. 
 
Gladys Moore  spoke on the HBPOA Photo Contest.  
300 photos have been submitted and so many talented 
photographers in our area like Diane Greenwell, Vickie 
Anderson, Taylor Hawkins and many, many more.  It will 
be a very special calendar.  300 will need to be pur-
chased and sold at $10 each.  Fran Baird set motion for 
purchase and Cal Holland seconded.  Photo Contest 
and Ice Cream Social will take place at September 
HBPOA meeting. 
 
Government Affairs Committee – Chuck Greenwell gave 
an update on the committee.  Chuck began by compli-
menting not only the committee members but all commu-
nity and especially those who presented at the hearing 
on May 24

th
, for their support. 

 
Two things that were already handled is the Noxious 
Trees which is credited to Commissioner Wayne Dukes.  
The Zoning H1534 Defeat on May 24

th
 which was de-

clined with unanimous vote by the County Commission-
ers.  Chuck reminded all that we need to Help Support 
those that Helped Support Us with the coming election 
and our attendance to the election. 
 
There was meeting on May27th with the Hernando 
County Public Works Department which was attended.  
This was another effort to build support between county 
and residents. 
 
Many things need to be addressed for the future.  One is 
the Public Safety, mainly concerning traffic on Caliente 
and Shoal Line.  With boat traffic this area is blocked 
many times making it impossible for those in Eagle Nest 
to travel back and forth.  Would like to see a connection 
on Shoal Line directly to ramp on Caliente, giving Eagle 
Nest route out during use to Shoal Line.  Problem is 
property involved is Blue Pelican.  We need to bury the 
hatchet and persuade Blue Pelican to work with us.  To 
be objective on doing things to build our community.   
 
There will be a Town Hall Meeting on June 13

th
 in re-

gards to the ALS Engine.  Encourage all to attend.  Want 
the community to hear the facts about services we now 
have, what we could have, protection for our volunteers, 
training for our volunteers and a secure place for them to 
stay here, along with what the cost to all this will be.   
 
Next meeting not yet scheduled with be with SWFWMD.  

(Continued from page 7) 

(Continued on page 11) 
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This will be in regards to the Burm on East side of Shoal 
Line.  In time of a surge this area would become a pond 
because of the Burm The Burm needs to come down. 
We want the County and any representatives here for 
this meeting. 
 
Also looking at Boardwalks from preserve to the com-
mercial restaurants.  Easier for folks to maneuver 
through the commercial locations. 
 
We cannot expand any further.  As heard from Diane in 
her report there are 96 vacant lots in Hernando Beach.  
These are both commercial and residential.  We want to 
raise our quality and standard and do a new infill expan-
sion.  We can’t stop change – that is certain to happen 
but again we need to Help Those Who Helped Us. 
 
CrimeWatch – David Brann told us that there were 42 
patrols which were 180 hours this month.  Speaking of 
the Marine Crime Watch only have $600 so far for the 
patrol.  Need more donations.  There will be a Yard Sale 
at the Coastal Gifts parking lot on Shoal Line on June 
18

th
 8 AM to 2 PM.  Any donations call Pam at 770-310-

5130.   Next Crime Watch Meeting is Wednesday, June 
8

th
 at 7 PM at the VFW.  All are invited. 

 
Gladys Moore brought up John Burnett from the Hernan-
do County Engineering Public Works.  John held a meet-
ing prior to the HBPOA Meeting that afternoon along 

with the Sheriff’s department regarding Hurricanes.  
John mentioned that the important this is preparedness.  
There are brochures on the table to the right.  Remem-
ber to prepare now and do it early.  Don’t want to be pre-
paring when you are pressured. 
 
Know where you are going, where you are parking any 
extra cars, where you are putting your boats.  Think 
about getting out early.  Remember if you wait, you are 
trying to get out with all the others that waited.  Have 
someone out of the area as your call center to notify 
them what is going on with you and your family so some-
one is informed at all times. 
 
Note there is only one pet shelter and you need to pro-
vide food and water for your pet while they are there.  
Remember to have important documents with you when 
you leave – property deeds, insurance documents, 
phone numbers, doctor numbers, prescription infor-
mation, etc. 
 
A CAT 5 will put water over 19.  If you go down by 550 
there is a pole that you can look at the bands as far as 
storm surge population.  Also Slush Maps on website 
that can be used as a planning tool. 
 
Meeting was adjourned. 
 
Minutes by Kathy Frase 
 
 

(Continued from page 10) 
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PROPERTY APPRAISER NEWS 
 

John Emerson, your Hernando County Property 

Appraiser will be mailing out the TRIM Notice on 

Thursday, August 18th, 2016.  It is your Proposed 

Notice and although it is marked on the front of the 

notice “DO NOT PAY THIS IS NOT A BILL” it is 

very important that you open and read it, as it con-

tains date sensitive information. 

WHAT DOES IT CONTAIN? 
 
The TRIM Notice contains important information on 
several items: 
 
 Identifies which property is being referenced by 

the key number, parcel number and abbreviat-
ed parcel description. 

 Provides a list of the taxing authorities which 
levy taxes on your property. 

 Provides Non-Ad Valorem Assessments com-
monly known as MSBU's (Municipal Service 
Benefit Unit) or Special Assessments such as 
Fire/Rescue, Solid Waste, etc. 

 Provides a comparison of last year’s taxes, pro-
posed taxes if the taxing authorities’ budget is 
approved and proposed taxes if no budget 

change is made. 
 Provides a schedule of taxing authorities meet-

ing times and places for you to voice your opin-
ion regarding the budget process. Also individu-
al taxing authority phone numbers. 

 Provides a comparison of last year's and the 
current year's Market Value, Assessed Value, 
Exemptions and Taxable Value as determined 
by this office. 

 Provides a deadline in which to file a formal ap-
peal with the Value Adjustment Board if you 
disagree with the estimated Market Value. This 
deadline is established by Florida Statute 
based on the date of mailing of the TRIM No-
tice and is highlighted in blue near the bottom 
of the Notice. 

 
NOTE: Although the Property Appraiser's Office is 
responsible for mailing this Notice, the Market, As-
sessed and Taxable Values are the only issues 
this office can address. If you have questions 
about the taxes you pay, or have budget questions, 
you must contact the appropriate taxing authority. 
 
If you receive the Low Income Senior Exemption, 

(Continued on page 14) 
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you will no longer be required to return the yel-
low renewal card each year.  The Low Income 
Senior Exemption will be automatically renewed 
just like your Homestead Exemption.  However, you 
will need to notify our office if you are no longer eli-
gible for either exemption. 
 
Frequently Asked Questions: 
 
Why are some columns on the Notice of Pro-
posed Taxes blank?  
 
If some columns on your Notice of Proposed Taxes 
are blank, it means that you have a zero Taxable 
Value. Consequently, you are not liable for any Ad 
Valorem property taxes for that particular Taxing 
District.  
However, please note that all Non-Ad Valorem 
Special Assessments are still applicable. 
 
Where do I find what Exemptions I have?  
 
The 2016 Assessment Reductions/ Exemptions box 
displays all the Exemptions you have qualified for 
on your property.  
The Department of Revenue has mandated the or-

der in which the Exemptions must be applied to the 

Assessed Value. Some Exemptions such as the 

Additional Homestead or Low Income Senior only 

apply if the property is over a certain Assessed Val-

ue and must be deducted after other Exemptions.  

 
What is the difference between the Just, Market, 
Assessed & Taxable Values?  
 
Market Value is the amount your property could ac-

tually sell for on 1/1/2016. The Assessed Value can 

be different than the Market Value for those proper-

ties that are protected by “Save Our Homes” which 

limits the rate the Assessed Value can increase. 

The Taxable Value is the resulting value after all 

applicable Exemptions have been deducted. 

 
What are Non-Ad Valorem Assessments?  
 
These are commonly known as MSBU’s (Municipal 
Service Benefit Unit) or Special Assessments. They 
include such items as Fire/ Rescue, Solid Waste, 
Street Lighting, Road Paving, and CDD’s 
(Community Development District, etc.).  
They are based on a flat fee rather than the value 
of the property. 
 

(Continued from page 12) 
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$7.00 or combo $8.00 

Breakfast $7.00 
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HERNANDO BEACH 
SHIRTS & HATS 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Hernando Beach shirts and hats 
are available for a $10.00 dona-
tion each to the HB Crime Watch 
or the HB Marine Crime Watch at 
the Crime Watch meetings each 
second Wednesday of the month 
or by contacting any Crime 
Watch member.  
 
Visit HBCW@HBCW.info for 
more details. 

CRIME WATCH AND  
MARINE CRIME WATCH 

 
What is Crime Watch? The Hernando Beach 
Crime Watch and Marine Crime Watch is an inde-
pendent organization, incorporated March of 1995, 
with the primary purpose of crime prevention, rather 
than enforcement. The CW patrols, on both the 
streets and canals, exist as a visible deterrent to 
potential criminal activity. Crime Watch is the only 
organization that regularly serves the entire com-
munity with volunteers from all three sections. 
 
Who are the members? Crime Watch are volun-
teers, with valid Florida driver’s licenses, who com-
plete a Hernando County Volunteer Application and 
submit to a background check by the Sheriff’s Of-
fice. Marine operators are also required to hold the 
Florida Safe Boating certification available online or 
through the Coast Guard Auxiliary. Members are 
the “eyes and ears” of the Sheriff  and have no au-
thority to investigate or involve themselves in any 
enforcement activities. 
 
What do members do? Hernando Beach Volun-
teers watch for activities that are inconsistent with 
regular activities in the neighborhood or on the ca-
nals. The Marine Crime Watch is a “friendly remind-
er” to boaters that cooperation and respect are re-
quired for everyone to enjoy their time on the water. 
The crime watch vehicle and boat demonstrate that 
Hernando Beach residents support crime preven-
tion in our community.  
 
When do they do it?  Crime Watch members vol-
unteer to patrol in the patrol vehicle and/or boat at a 

time convenient to their other commitments. The 
schedule consists of three five hour blocks between 
6:00 AM and 9:00 PM. Volunteers may patrol, usu-
ally between 1 and 3 hours, any time during their 
assigned time block. Between 9:00 PM and 6:00 
PM the patrol vehicle is available to any member 
who wants to patrol. Each month the number of pa-
trols and miles covered is reported at the Crime 
Watch meeting. The average is 45 patrols and ap-
proximately 1000 miles. 
 
How is it funded? Crime Watch is 100% funded 
through community donations. Crime Watch spon-
sors a monthly luncheon or breakfast with the host-
ing restaurant donating to the organization. Hernan-
do Beach T-shirts and caps are often given for a 
$10.00, or more, donation. Donated funds are used 
to provide fuel and maintain the patrol vehicle and 
boat. Financial statements are provided monthly at 
the Crime Watch meeting. 
 
Please support your neighborhood Crime 
Watch. Crime Watch welcomes volunteers to 
help patrol Hernando Beach on our streets and ca-
nals. Volunteering requires about 1 ½ hours a week 
to patrol. Please join us at our monthly meetings on 
the second Wednesday at 7:00 PM, VFW on Shoal 
Line Blvd. Our website is www.hbcw.info and our 
email is HBCW@HBCW.info. Donations can be 
mailed to HBCW, Box 3140, Spring Hill FL 34611, 
online at our web site, or by flagging down the pa-
trol car or boat. 
 

David Brann 
President 

mailto:HBCW@HBCW.info
http://www.hbcw.info
mailto:HBCW@HBCW.info


17 

L
ittle

 

R
o
a
d
 

S
h
o

p
-

p
in

g
 

Kristel 

Circle 

Ridge Road 

O
re

to
 R

o
a

d
 

 

 Special  

      2 For 1  

      Drilling 

 Docks 

 Floaters  

The Most  

Experience 

Builders 

Around 

 

NEWSPAPER RECYCLING 

Within the past year a new company took over the company that owned the newspa-
per container and recycled our newspapers, they used to pays us the going rate for 
recycled newspapers that allowed us to contribute nicely to our budget.  Since the 
new company has taken over we have either not been paid the agreed upon amount 
or in the time frame our contract stated.  The HBPOA Board voted to eliminate the re-
cycle bin and encourage our residents to continue recycling by placing the newspa-
pers out on Monday mornings to be picked up and recycled by Republic services. 
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FALL FLORIDA NATIVE  
PLANT SALE AT  

CHINSEGUT HILL RETREAT 
Saturday, Sept 24, 2015    9:00 am - 1:00 pm 

Chinsegut Hill Retreat, Brooksville 
 

Local native plant growers will offer a range of 
species for west central Florida landscapes. Fall 
is an excellent time to plant native perennials, 
shrubs, and trees in our area. September's ample 
rainfall helps roots establish before we dry out for 
the winter, while cooler temperatures reduce 
stress on plants. 
 
Sale runs from 9:00 am - 1:00 pm – come early 
for the best selection. Plant and garden experts 
will be on hand with exhibits and advice. Exhibits 
will feature local public lands and activities for the 
whole family. Tours of the grounds from 10:00 - 
11:00 am; tours of the restored Manor House 
$5.00 per person. Event Admission is free and 
open to the public. 
 
Chinsegut Hill Retreat is located at at 22495 
Chinsegut Hill Road, Brooksville, FL 34601, 
Phone: 352-799-5400. 

tel:352-799-5400
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Specializing in: 
~Water Treatment 
~Water Heaters 

~Garbage Disposals 
~Toilets & Sinks 

~Complete Line of Moen &  
Delta Fixtures 

~Water Leak Detection 
~Sewer Line Video Service 
~State Certified Backflow  

Preventer, Installer & Tester 
 

 

 

 

30+ Years Exp. 
Drain Cleaning Available 

Licensed~Bonded~Insured 
Lic#CFC1426699 
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HURRICANE PREPAREDNESS 
 

Thursday, June 2nd, 2016 Hurricane Preparedness in One Week 
 
On Thursday June 2nd a meeting was held at the Coast Guard building regarding Hurricane Preparedness.  Kevin 
Ford from the Emergency Management Department of the Hernando County Sheriff’s office John Barnett from 
the Hernando County Transportation Services Stormwaters Section presented. 
 
It has been several years since Hernando Beach had to deal with damages from a hurricane but that does not 
say that we are in the clear.  Both Kevin and John stressed that the important thing as a Florida resident is to be 
prepared.  Normally we get plenty of warning to make the decision to leave or not to leave, but even with that 
we all need to be prepared to make that decision and not stress out in last minute preparation. 
 
There are so many links and websites to help everyone with maps, checklists, evacuation suggestions, and 
much, much more.  See all the links that I have attached and do yourself a favor and take a look.  If you would 
like brochures or copies of maps you can get these through the website or by contacting the Sheriff’s department 
non-emergency #352-754-4083.   
 
Some suggestions are: 

 Determine your risk  
o Know the risk area you are in and work with that (from the links below you can pull up a map 

showing you what area you are in and what the risk of that area is 

 Develop an Evacuation Plan 
o Again, make a checklist.  Develop a plan as to where you will go, what you will do with any extra 

cars, what to do with your boat, and what about your pets? 

 Secure an Insurance check up 
o Make sure your insurance paperwork is up to date.  Make sure you have an agent that can help 

you with stating all proper areas in case a claim needs to be made 

 Assemble Disaster Supplies 
o Again follow the links below and develop a checklist.  Remember not only to have proper supplies 

for you and your family but also your pets.  Also remember you may not be able to get back into 
your home even after all is over for several days and possibly weeks.  Plan for that future too. 

 Complete Your Written Hurricane Plan 
o Complete a written plan.  So you have someone not in the area that can act as your call center?  

Someone you can keep in contact to who will know where you are at all times should you need 
to be notified. 

o Register on the sheriff’s website www.hernandosheriff.org/em with your phone number(s) so that 
you can get contacted for reverse 911 (which for us is Code Red). 

 Important Documents/Cash 
o Make sure you have all the documents you will need – property deeds, insurance documents, 

phone numbers you will need, doctors numbers, prescription information.  Make sure you have a 
container that is waterproof to hold all of these documents.  Also make sure you have cash on 
hand.   If the electricity is out credit cards and debit cards will not work so be prepared 

 
Here are some links where you can get information, copies: 

o Hernando County Hurricane Handbook – www.hernandosheriff.org/em 
o Disaster Planning Guide – www.tampabayprepares.org 
o Flood Safety Tips, Business Disaster Plan, Lightning and Thunderstorm Safety Tips – 

www.FLGetaPlan.com 
o Special Needs Shelters (you need to pre-register) – www.floridadisaster.org/disability 

 
 
Remember that the roads out are not only for Hernando Beach for all other counties and will be heavily traveled 
once everyone is warned, so the longer you wait the more difficult it will be to get out.  Think ahead and don’t 
delay.  Homes, possessions can all be replaced – Humans cannot! 
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 September 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

To be included in 

next month’s  

calendar please  

e-mail your events 

to: 

to Jennifer Brown 

mjajbrown@ 

tampabay.rr.com 

By 09/08/2016. 

  1 

HBPOA Meeting 

2 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

3 

HBVFD 

 

4 

 

5 

Labor Day 

6 

HBVFD 6:30pm 

 

 
 

7 

VFW Spaghetti  

Dinner 

 

 

 

8 

Beachcomber  

Deadline 

 

 

 

9 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

 

10 

HBVFD 

 

11 

 

12 13 

HBVFD 6:30pm 
HB Crime Watch Meeting 

7pm at VFW 

 

 

14 

 

 

 

15 

 

16 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

VFW Fish & Shrimp 

5pm to 7pm 

17 

HBVFD 

 

18 

 

19 20 

HBVFD 6:30pm 
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Port Authority Meeting 

7pm 

 

 

 

22 

 

23 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

24 

HBVFD 

 

25 

VFW  

Breakfast 

26 

 

 

 

27 

HBVFD 6:30pm 

28 29 30 

HBC Dinner 6-11pm 

 

727-857-7037
352-340-8236

We install
tiebacks and 
anchors.

We’ll inspect your 
wall before

you buy or sell

We do
dredging

Specializing in New Seawalls, Seawall Repairs and Rip Rap

2nd Generation
Marine Contractor
Bonded & State Certified

Lic # SCC13115103

Owned and Operated 
by a Hernando Beach

Homeowner!!
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3436 SHOAL LINE BLVD.  
HERNANDO BEACH, FL  

Team@WeaverGroupOffice.com 
 

 

SELLING /  
BUYING 
WE  CAN 

HELP!      

352.592.7576 

MARGARET  WEAVER 
BROKER, TRC, GRI,  

e-PRO, AHWD 

Hernando Beach, Rocky Creek, Little Pine I. Bay, Florida, September 2016 
28.4867° N, 82.6617° W 

    Thu 01 Fri 02 Sat 03 

    

High Tide 3.07 ft 
02:20 
Low Tide 0.79 ft 
09:30 
High Tide 3.55 ft 
14:08 
Low Tide 0.24 ft 
22:05 

High Tide 3.13 ft 
02:47 
Low Tide 0.68 ft 
10:06 
High Tide 3.47 ft 
14:46 
Low Tide 0.38 ft 
22:34 

High Tide 3.17 ft 
03:13 
Low Tide 0.60 ft 
10:42 
High Tide 3.36 ft 
15:23 
Low Tide 0.53 ft 
23:02 

Sun 04 Mon 05 Tue 06 Wed 07 Thu 08 Fri 09 Sat 10 

High Tide 3.20 ft 
03:39 
Low Tide 0.56 ft 
11:16 
High Tide 3.21 ft 
16:00 
Low Tide 0.70 ft 
23:31 

High Tide 3.22 ft 
04:05 
Low Tide 0.56 ft 
11:51 
High Tide 3.04 ft 
16:39 

Low Tide 0.87 ft 
00:00 
High Tide 3.22 ft 
04:34 
Low Tide 0.59 ft 
12:29 
High Tide 2.83 ft 
17:21 

Low Tide 1.06 ft 
00:32 
High Tide 3.19 ft 
05:07 
Low Tide 0.65 ft 
13:11 
High Tide 2.62 ft 
18:11 

Low Tide 1.25 ft 
01:09 
High Tide 3.12 ft 
05:46 
Low Tide 0.74 ft 
14:04 
High Tide 2.42 ft 
19:17 

Low Tide 1.45 ft 
01:57 
High Tide 3.03 ft 
06:36 
Low Tide 0.81 ft 
15:12 
High Tide 2.31 ft 
20:41 

Low Tide 1.61 ft 
03:04 
High Tide 2.94 ft 
07:46 
Low Tide 0.79 ft 
16:34 
High Tide 2.36 ft 
22:09 

Sun 11 Mon 12 Tue 13 Wed 14 Thu 15 Fri 16 Sat 17 

Low Tide 1.66 ft 
04:28 
High Tide 2.95 ft 
09:07 
Low Tide 0.64 ft 
17:53 
High Tide 2.52 ft 
23:18 

Low Tide 1.55 ft 
05:47 
High Tide 3.08 ft 
10:22 
Low Tide 0.43 ft 
18:54 

High Tide 2.71 ft 
00:08 
Low Tide 1.33 ft 
06:52 
High Tide 3.27 ft 
11:24 
Low Tide 0.25 ft 
19:43 

High Tide 2.89 ft 
00:47 
Low Tide 1.05 ft 
07:44 
High Tide 3.45 ft 
12:18 
Low Tide 0.13 ft 
20:26 

High Tide 3.05 ft 
01:22 
Low Tide 0.77 ft 
08:30 
High Tide 3.60 ft 
13:07 
Low Tide 0.10 ft 
21:06 

High Tide 3.18 ft 
01:54 
Low Tide 0.50 ft 
09:14 
High Tide 3.66 ft 
13:54 
Low Tide 0.16 ft 
21:44 

High Tide 3.29 ft 
02:25 
Low Tide 0.27 ft 
09:57 
High Tide 3.63 ft 
14:41 
Low Tide 0.31 ft 
22:22 

Sun 18 Mon 19 Tue 20 Wed 21 Thu 22 Fri 23 Sat 24 

High Tide 3.38 ft 
02:57 
Low Tide 0.10 ft 
10:41 
High Tide 3.50 ft 
15:28 
Low Tide 0.52 ft 
22:59 

High Tide 3.44 ft 
03:30 
Low Tide 0.02 ft 
11:26 
High Tide 3.29 ft 
16:17 
Low Tide 0.76 ft 
23:37 

High Tide 3.46 ft 
04:06 
Low Tide 0.04 ft 
12:14 
High Tide 3.02 ft 
17:10 

Low Tide 1.02 ft 
00:17 
High Tide 3.42 ft 
04:45 
Low Tide 0.15 ft 
13:08 
High Tide 2.72 ft 
18:09 

Low Tide 1.27 ft 
01:02 
High Tide 3.30 ft 
05:32 
Low Tide 0.32 ft 
14:10 
High Tide 2.47 ft 
19:22 

Low Tide 1.48 ft 
01:56 
High Tide 3.14 ft 
06:31 
Low Tide 0.48 ft 
15:25 
High Tide 2.35 ft 
20:50 

Low Tide 1.62 ft 
03:09 
High Tide 2.98 ft 
07:50 
Low Tide 0.54 ft 
16:50 
High Tide 2.40 ft 
22:18 

Sun 25 Mon 26 Tue 27 Wed 28 Thu 29 Fri 30  

Low Tide 1.59 ft 
04:38 
High Tide 2.94 ft 
09:21 
Low Tide 0.49 ft 
18:08 
High Tide 2.55 ft 
23:23 

Low Tide 1.39 ft 
06:02 
High Tide 3.02 ft 
10:43 
Low Tide 0.41 ft 
19:07 

High Tide 2.72 ft 
00:07 
Low Tide 1.10 ft 
07:05 
High Tide 3.15 ft 
11:46 
Low Tide 0.36 ft 
19:52 

High Tide 2.89 ft 
00:42 
Low Tide 0.81 ft 
07:54 
High Tide 3.25 ft 
12:36 
Low Tide 0.36 ft 
20:30 

High Tide 3.02 ft 
01:12 
Low Tide 0.57 ft 
08:35 
High Tide 3.30 ft 
13:19 
Low Tide 0.42 ft 
21:03 

High Tide 3.12 ft 
01:39 
Low Tide 0.40 ft 
09:12 
High Tide 3.29 ft 
13:58 
Low Tide 0.51 ft 
21:33 
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James G. Smith 

President 

 

 

Lynn Smith 

Marketing  

Representative 

 

Kim Marks 

Chief Operating Officer 

Licensed Title Agent 

Leigh Heckman 

Senior Closing Agent 

Licensed Title Agent 

 

Shirley Auvil 

Escrow Officer  

Administrative Assistant 

Come Visit Us and Find 

Out Why We Were Voted 

#1 Title Company in 

Hernando County for 
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POSTMASTER:  Dated material please deliver before August 27, 2016. 

Hernando Beach 
Property Owners Assoc. 
PO Box 3198 
Spring Hill, FL  34611-3198 


